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	State Budget Update

The State legislature resumed session today after a brief summer recess. Senate Pro Temp Don Perata canceled committee meetings vowing to hold up the legislative process until a budget is approved.  Legislative leadership met today and it is speculated that they are finalizing a budget deal.  Senator Republican leader Dick Ackerman announced that the Senate has reached a tentative deal. The Senate could potentially vote on a budget this evening including several trailer bills that have been re-worked by staff. The Assembly Speaker also announced that he was optimistic that the Assembly could support the Senate’s budget proposals.  If the Senate does approve the budget, the Governor could still veto $700 million from the budget including additional cuts in transportation. 
(http://www.sacbee.com/102/story/335140.html).
Senator Lowenthal To Hold An Informational Hearing on the State of California’s Bridges
The Senate Transportation & Housing Committee will hold an informational hearing on the state of California’s bridges Tuesday, August 21st at 1:30 p.m. The focus of the hearing will be on the inspection of bridges and the State highway system and local streets and roads. In addition, the Committee will discuss the process and resources available to address problems that have been identified with State and local bridges. 

Sealed Corridor Project Unveiled

Today, I helped preside over the first in a series of new grade crossing enhancements called the “Sealed Corridor Program” at San Fernando Road and Van Nuys Boulevard in Arleta. Also in attendance were a number of local leaders including Congressman Howard Berman, Los Angeles City Councilmember Richard Alarcón, Metrolink Vice-Chair and Moorpark Mayor pro-tem Keith Millhouse and California Transportation Commissioner Larry Zarian 

The Sealed Corridor concept will improve safety by analyzing each grade crossing individually and applying the most effective safety measures. Examples are quad gates, medians to prevent cars driving around crossing gates and locked gates and bollards to block access to the right of way next to the tracks.
On January 26, 2005 an individual parked his SUV on Metrolink tracks in Glendale.  The SUV derailed a Metrolink train and caused a chain reaction of multiple collisions resulting in 11 fatalities. This Glendale Metrolink incident heightened SCRRA and its member agencies’ awareness and desire to further improve safety along Metrolink’s operating right of way.

Metro has programmed $14 million in STIP Augmentation funds for the Sealed Corridor Program. As for the $1.65 million Van Nuys Blvd. Sealed Corridor Project, Metro is contributing $135,000 in additional local funds.

Media Inquiry Into Metro Gold Line Service Delays
Media Relations staff today responded to media inquiries from the Pasadena Star News and did an on-air interview with KFI radio regarding the service delays on the Metro Gold Line. Delays were caused by electrical problems with the catenary overhead wires. Service is running on single track with 10-minute delays. Service is expected to return to normal operation by Thursday. Throughout the day, operations will provide 20-minute service in each direction with longer trains to provide greater seating and standing capacity. A rider alert has been prepared and distributed. Media Relations also posted a Rider Alert on Metro’s web page.
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